
End of term News   Dec 2021

A snapshot of learning opportunities and  achievements 

over the last half term. 

And we made it to the end of term—and what a term it has been.  Despite all the challenges going on around 

us, learning has continued to flourish at Newport. Lively lessons, trips, sports events, after school clubs and a 

host of Christmas activities have been enjoyed by all. The children are continuing to make up for lost learning 

time and this is paying off with the progress that we are seeing. Thank you to all parents and carers who have 

continued to support their child with home learning tasks, particularly encouraging that love of reading that 

underpins all other learning.   

Whilst we are expecting to return as usual in the new year, we are acutely aware that things can change very 

quickly. We will keep parents informed of any changes to our current safety arrangements  via email and the 

school APP, so please check these over the break and particularly on Monday 3rd January.  

A huge Thank You to all the staff at Newport, who as usual have gone above and beyond to make sure that our 

provision continues as normal as possible.  

We wish you all a safe and magical Christmas and look forward to welcoming you back on Tuesday 4th January.  

Katherine Marshall—Executive Headteacher 

CHRISTMAS AT NEWPORT  

The spirit and joy of Christmas has very much been alive at Newport CE during the final weeks of term. The hall looks   

fabulously festive – thank you to all of the classes for making their Christmas hoops and to the FoN for decorating our 

tree. The choir kicked off the season with a wonderful performance at Newport Minster. Next up was our Christmas  

jumper and Christmas lunch day. A huge thank you to Skye and Becky in the kitchen for cooking us a true feast!  

Next up was the Nativity: EYFS and KS1 have worked so hard on perfecting their lines, dances and smiles. This year is a 

‘Strictly Come Dancing’ theme and we very much hope that you love the performances. Surely no-one can resist a funky 

camel dance…  

During the final days of term, we have enjoyed a virtual panto (with dressing up!) in KS2, Polar Express day in EYFS and 

lots of Christmas parties in classes!  We have also taken lots of time in our worships and lessons to learn and reflect upon 

the story of Christmas through readings and songs. LKS2 led our Christmas worship and retold the story beautifully. 

On the last day of term, we will be celebrating the relaunch of our library with Christmas stories and hot chocolate for 

everyone – a magical way to end the term.  



LKS2 SCIENCE – AUTUMN 2 2021 

During science this term Year 3 & 4 have been studying ROCKS, FOSSILS and SOILS. This is a fascinating 

topic, which allows children to recognise many natural or man-made rocks that they may see around 

them in every day life.  

Initially, we compared and grouped together different kinds of rocks on the basis of their appearance and 

simple physical properties using a Venn and Carroll diagram. The children were then able to name rocks 

and test them according to their hardness and other properties and observing how rocks are used around 

the school. 

Earlier this week, we walked to St. Mary’s Church in Carisbrooke where the children were able to observe 

a variety of rocks which are being used for a particular purpose. They discovered that many of the     

gravestones were made from sandstone, limestone and gneiss. The children also spotted marble on the 

memorial for the soldiers who had died in the two world wars.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

At the beginning of this term we were all extremely lucky to visit Dinosaur Isle in Sandown. This gave us a 

truly wonderful hands on experience!  The organisers of the Museum walked us along the beach at      

Yaverland to look for fossils and other interesting things. The children were so excited and managed to 

find many different kinds of fossils, stones and rocks and even managed to bring some home to show our 

parents. We were fascinated to discover how fossils are formed when things that have lived are trapped 

within rocks! 

During the workshop, we enjoyed holding a whole range of fossils, rocks and other artefacts; one being 

the oldest fossil in the museum’s collection - which is over 350 million years old. It was found in the UK 

and was formed when the West Midlands would have been on the equator! 

Afterwards, we had a tour of the museum with its many life- sized dinosaurs which are on display; there 

were so many interesting displays to explore in the museum. The children enjoyed being archaeologists 

and exploring the different stages of the rock cycle. They also loved observing all of the model dinosaurs, 

including those that have been discovered on the island. Finally, they went and bought a souvenir from 

the shop.  

 



Art in UKS2 

This half term in Art, UKS2 have been taking part in exciting sessions based on the topic ‘Inky Still Life’. They started 

the topic with a visit to the Quay Arts centre where they viewed the gallery ‘All Rivers Run North’ by Rachel Johnston, 

before using it as an inspiration to create their own piece. Back in school, children took part in three workshops on 

mark making, still life and the use of ink. Finally, the children visited Southampton Art Gallery and were given a tour 

of the gallery before creating their own pieces of still life using different thickness of wire. You can see some of the 

children’s work in the Clayden gallery exhibition, open for free at the Quay Arts in Newport until 2nd January. 

 

At the Quay Arts, the children used the 

artists sculptures to create their own     

pieces using charcoal. 

 

 

At the Southampton Art Gallery, children were 

able to view still life paintings, this one over 

400 years old from Holland. 

 

At the Southampton Art Gallery, children were 

able to view still life paintings, this one over 400 

years old from Holland. 

 

In the skills sessions, children learnt how 

to use different pencils to make different 

thickness of mark. 
The finished product ! 



Nativity in EYFS and Key Stage 1! 

We’ve ended this term with a huge bang, by performing our fantastic Nativity: Lights, 

Camel, Action! 

The Strictly Come Dancing themed performance saw our well-known 

Nativity stars perform dances in front of our panel of judges (some 

friendly, some not so…) whilst telling the important story of the birth of 

Jesus Christ. We had some spectacular dancing from the townsfolk of 

Nazareth who danced a line dance, awesome funky camels throwing 

some seriously funky shapes, beautiful ballet dancing angels, morris 

dancing shepherds and sheep, 

a whole sky full of stars shining 

ever so brightly and a tango from the            

innkeepers of Bethlehem!  

 

Our judges made a comment on each performance 

and gave each dance a score out of 10. Caesar was 

tricky to impress but he did show his soft side every once 

in a while – well done to the angels and stars! With our 

stage managers as well, the audience were able to     

interact throughout the performance, often clapping, 

cheering, whooping and hollering but also sharing their                 

disappointment with some of Caesar’s comments and scores (boooooo!) 

The children have practiced so hard this term to make sure that the performance was 

‘alright on the night’ and it really was – we are all very proud of them. The Year 2         

children (and a special mention to our two fabulous Year 1 children who performed as 

the star in each performance this year) told the story very well. With each child either 

being a host, voiceover, judge or main character of the Nativity story, there were a lot 

of lines to learn as well as songs to be sung. Year 1 became fantastic dancers who     

performed for our judges. They too had a lot to learn this year – when to come on stage, 

where to stand, their choreography and remembering to smile as well as sing! EYFS were 

super stars (literally). With this being their first 

nativity performance, they sung beautiful and 

joined in with all of the actions with huge 

smiles on their faces. 

Well done and Merry 

Christmas! 

From EYFS and the KS1 

team. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It has been an exciting time for the library - our team of extraordinary volunteers and Reading Captains 
have been busy rearranging, revamping and reclaiming books and shelves and space ready for the       
January relaunch! 

To recap, the library had been closed since March 2020 due to the first lockdown. Both children and staff 
alike have missed the books and their precious time in the library. 

A plea was sent out to our school community and we were so lucky to receive the help and talents of 
some wonderful people. They have given up precious time in order for our school to have its library back. 
Reading Captains were appointed and have been helping with this task. Their next responsibilities will 
include Christmas stories in the library on the last day of term and helping with the Scholastic Book Fair 
which makes a very welcome return in February – more details to follow in the New Year. The Captains 
will also be training to help run library sessions for the other classes in school. In addition, a sale of old 
library books and DVDs in November raised over £23 in valuable funds! 

Look out for the book-cover redesigns from the library competition – they will be framed and adorning 
the walls of the library shortly to add some colour to the area. 

We simply cannot wait for January and for all of the exciting library-related things we have in store for 
you all! 

 

Mrs Eagle 

 



NEWS FROM THE KITCHEN 

We have had a super busy time leading up to the end of the Christmas term 

here in the kitchen.  

Our school meal take up has increased again, which is such fantastic news. 

We are also feeding more teachers and staff.  

Our Christmas meal went really well, with over 235 meals being delivered. It 

was an amazing achievement. All the school staff, including our Site Manager, 

cleaners, office staff and  Head of school came out to wash up, serve, clean 

up and support the children. There was a lovely atmosphere and lots of full 

happy tummies.  

Our dessert competition winner - Indiarna in year 3 - won her lunch and I 

made her winning dessert; chocolate, mint and strawberry shortbread. Well 

done Indiarna! 

I am busy writing next term’s menus and finding new and exciting recipes. I 

have had some help from the teachers and staff whom have offered up     

recipes they like. You will be able to find them on our new spring menu 

which will be out on the school app and the school website in the New Year.   

I have also been creating information cards to educate the children about 

the food they are eating at lunch and the new foods found in our salad bar 

and weekly fruit bar, with exciting facts and statistics to help brighten up the 

hall.  

Breakfast club runs from 07:45 to 08:45 each week day morning. We are still 

in the running for the Tesco Community Grant. If you shop in Tesco and     

receive a token, please pop it in our pot. We will find out in the New Year if 

we have won. We are always here to provide a breakfast for every child 

whether you attend breakfast club or not if your morning has not gone as 

planned and breakfast was missed. Toast, cereal and juice is available every 

day.  

Thank you for all your continued support.  

We hope you have a very happy and healthy Christmas.  

Skye Sydenham  

 

Newport C of E Primary Catering Manager  



Christmas in EYFS! 
This term has been a super busy one with  

rehearsing for our first ever Nativity!  

We were all superstars (that’s what Mrs Smith and  

Mrs Ridett told us!) and we were actually stars!  

On Christmas jumper 

day, we designed our 

own using small parts. 

We really thought about 

patterns when designing. 

On our Nativity day we learnt all about how 

Mary and Joseph had to travel to Bethlehem, 

and when they got there, there was no room 

anywhere except a stable where baby Jesus 

was born! We were all quite shocked that 

there was no hospital a long time ago! We 

also  enjoyed painting a Nativity scene by        

numbers! 

In our continuous          

provision we are very 

lucky and have a role play 

Santa’s workshop! We 

have been busy designing, 

wrapping and writing 

letters for Santa and our 

friends! This has              

supported us to act out 

our experiences with our 

peers. 

In our maths challenge we have been 

wrapping 3d shapes to build upon our 

shape language-it has been so much fun 

when giving the wrapped shape to 

friends and them trying to guess what 

shape it is! 

 

Some of us cut out and labelled our own 

Christmas story book using our phonics! 

 



As we finish this term, I would like to remind everyone that although it’s the most wonderful 

time of the year for most people, Christmas can also be a reminder of the people we have lost, 

it can add financial strain and this leads to extra stress and worry - and so it becomes a     

stressful time rather than a joyful one.  

 

It’s important to remember that whilst school is closed, there are still teams of professionals 

waiting to support you should you need it this Christmas time.  

 

Please see the list of useful contacts below which you might be able to use, or you might wish 

to pass on to someone in need. 

Have a wonderful Christmas however you choose to celebrate!  

 



 




